Minutes of St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association (ACT) community meeting held in
St Augustine’s Hall, Norwich, on 10 September 2009
1. The meeting opened at 7.30 p.m. Welcome from Stuart McLaren (ACT Secretary), who took the Chair in the absence of the Rev Nicholas Vesey. Apologies received from the Rev N. Vesey, Stephen Codling (Broadland Housing Association - BHA), Emma Penfold (Norwich City Council - NCC) and Cllr Richard Bearman. The attendance register was circulated and there were 23 people at the meeting. Stuart informed the meeting of the death of Stephen Birmingham, who had been a regular member of these meetings over a number of year. Condolences were offered to his family and friends. He announced that St Augustine’s old church would be open to the public on 12 & 13 September as this community’s contribution to the Heritage Open Days festival.

2. Minutes of the last meeting (on 25 June 2009) were agreed to be accurate.

3. Matters arising:
a. ACT has joined Norwich Residents Forum. Problems with residents parking in Sussex Street had been raised at a NRF meeting in April with Andy Watt, NCC’s Head of Transport. Mr Watt had now reported back to the Secretary of NRF as follows: 
‘A proposal to increase permit parking on the north side of the Sussex Street will be put forward as part of our annual review of waiting restriction requests.  It is hoped that this will be considered at the November meeting of Norwich Joint Highways Agency Committee.  If accepted in principle there would be public consultation on the proposal with a final decision being made on whether to make such a change in March or May 2010.  Implementation would normally follow some 2 to 3 months after the final decision being made.’
b. Stuart McLaren reported that BHA tenant Helen Moffatt’s pigeon problem had still to be resolved. Bread was still being put out for birds behind Howard Terrace. He would contact Stephen Codling at BHA about this.
4. Stuart gave a report of local planning and development issues.
a. Stuart had attended a public exhibition of a proposal to build staffed flats for homeless people on an area of waste ground at the corner of Starling Road and Magpie Road. Planning permission had not, as far as he knew, been applied for yet by the developer.
b. The one-way gyratory road system for St Augustines had been delayed yet again. Work was now unlikely to start until January 2010. Stuart had written to Charles Clarke MP about this issue and Mr Clarke had written to Norwich City Council on our behalf for answers for why there had been so many delays this year. Concerns were raised by members at the meeting about the lack of a pedestrian crossing at St Augustine’s Gates. Stuart noted  we wouldn’t get one until the gyratory system was built.
c. Stuart reported that Anglia Square’s redevelopment. He had not had any response from a director of Centenary Ashcroft to whom he had sent an email for information on when construction would begin.

5. Community Safety Issues:

a. PCSO Paul Anderson fielded questions from the public on anti-social behaviour and crime concerns. The issue of cyclists riding on the pavement was discussed. PCSO Anderson advised that this issue be raised at the next SNAP meeting. He noted that a large number of spot-fine tickets had been issued to offending cyclists, including in Magdalen Street

b. The use of the telephone box in the Gildencroft by drug users was again raised. BT had refused to close this box down. PCSO Anderson advised residents to report any concerns of drug abuse to the police.
c. The Quaker Burial Ground had had to be locked again because of anti-social behaviour. Stuart suggested that a local resident might be identified who could be a key holder to open and close the gate mornings and evenings.

d. The problem of dog fouling in Chatham Street was raised by Phyllis Seaman. PCSO Anderson noted this was a difficult problem to police

6. Councillors’ Reports:

a. Cllr Adrian Holmes reported that planning permission to demolish the council-owned lock-up garages off Magpie Road in Esdelle/Edward Street had now been granted by the City Council. This was deemed necessary in order to construct the new gyratory road system.
b. Cllr Holmes noted that a canoe club had now opened on Wednesday evenings near Gibraltar Gardens.

7. Date of next meeting: 19 November 2009.
